
 

Attendance - week ending 12.05.17 

Reception – 98.1% 
Year 1 – 93.9% 
Year 2 – 99.1% 
Year 3 – 94.2% 
Year 4 – 93.4% 
Year 5 – 93.3% 
Year 6 – 94.8% 
 
It’s Year 2 with 99.1%. Fantastic result! 
Key dates 

23.05.17 Cricket 
Tournament  

09:00 – 
14:00 
(approx.) 

23.05.17 N/R Tea Party  

24.05.17 N/R visit to 
Clyne Gardens 

09:15 – 
12:00 

25.05.17 Sun Safety 
school council 
meeting 

10:00 

25.05.17 Musical 
workshop and 
performance 

11:30 

25.05.17 FOSDA 
meeting - 
school 

19:00 

26.05.17 Kerbcraft 
Assembly 

14:00 

26.05.17 End of term 15:20 

05.06.17 INSET DAY - 

06.06.17 School open 
to pupils 

08:50 

 

 
 

Summer Term 19th May 2017 

 Musical workshop and performance - Thursday 25
th

 May  
Parents are most welcome to watch the children perform at 11:30am in Grange 
School. Please join us if you can. 
 
Music Lessons 
I have met with Karin Jenkins this week who leads the music service for Swansea. 
I am very excited that we will be offering the following programmes from 
September: 
For Year 3 pupils: 

 
‘StringAlong’ using mini violins: 

 Whole class delivery to Year 3  

 Instruments provided for all of the year group 
 
For Year 4 pupils: 

 
‘TootAlong’ using Nuovo DooDs and Nuovo TooTs 

 Whole class delivery to Year 4 (year group divided into 2 groups 
of 30 mins each, split over the academic year) 

 Instruments provided for half of the year group 

 
Fosda Meeting 
We will be meeting on Thursday 25

th
 May at 7pm in school. Please come to 

support the work of FOSDA. 
 
Parent Forum 
Thank you to all the parents who attended the meeting last night. The parent 
forum area on the school website will have minutes and action points from the 
meeting.  Date of next meeting will be Thursday 8

th
 June at 5.30pm 

Athletics Events 
As the athletic season draws upon us we have a number of events which we will be entering. There is the Catholic Athletics 
Competition which will be held in the Leckwith Stadium in Cardiff. Children will be selected following identification through PE 
sessions. The date for the event is Saturday 17

th
 June. We will also take part in the West Glamorgan Athletics tournament which 

will be held on 13
th

 June at the University. A big thank you to Mr Gudgeon, Mrs Mugford and Mrs Parry who have helped to 
prepare the children for the Athletics events. 
 
Cricket Tournament 
Good luck to our school cricket team who are playing at Ashleigh Rd next week. A big thank you to Mr Mahony for preparing the 
team. 
 
After school ‘Popstars’ 
An exciting afterschool club "Popstars" will be starting after half term and will be run by Mrs Serne every Tuesday from 3:30pm - 
4:30pm. The seven sessions will cost £35 and as spaces are limited, please contact michaelaserne@hotmail.com or 
07584048024 to book you place! 
 
Nursery and Reception Tea Party 
We are looking forward to our joint tea party on Tuesday from 10:30 – 11:30. Any donations of cakes very welcome. 
 
Thank you for your continued support. Have a lovely weekend. 
 
Angela Heald 
Headteacher 
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